

ALVIN S. HATCH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

SAFE | RESPONSIBLE | RESPECTFUL | KIND CUIDADOSO | RESPONSABLE | RESPETUOSO | AMABLE

February 15th, 2017

Dear parent/guardian:

Cabrillo Unified School District (CUSD), which oversees Hatch and all other public K-12 schools on the Coastside, has reaffirmed our strong commitment to support and protect all our students and their families, regardless of immigration status.

In summary of our district's commitment to all students:

- The District <u>will not collect information</u> regarding students' and families' immigration status when enrolling students in the District.
- When the District or any of the District's school sites receives a request for information that implicates individual privacy rights (including with respect to immigration status and religion), the District shall take all legally permissible actions to protect the privacy rights of its students and families.
- The District <u>will not release information</u> regarding immigration status or related matters contained in student records to federal agencies or other authorities (e.g., ICE) without the permission of the student's parent or guardian or pursuant to a judicial warrant, subpoena, court order or as otherwise required by law.
- The District will work closely with other local government agencies and community groups to ensure that all students and families, including those that are undocumented, are able to receive education in a safe and supportive environment.
- That a federal effort to create a registry based on any protected characteristic, including national origin or religion, would be antithetical to the United States and California Constitutions and the values of the District and if authorities seek to involve the District in the development of such a registry, the District will take all legally appropriate steps to resist such involvement.
- The Superintendent is directed to work with District staff and counsel to develop <u>policies and</u> procedures implementing and advancing these principles.

Full text of the above-reference CUSD resolution, unanimously approved by the CUSD Governing Board on January 19, 2017, is available here:

- Spanish: http://www.cabrillo.k12.ca.us/board/resolution/BR_02-17_support-undoc-students-families Spanish.pdf
- English: http://www.cabrillo.k12.ca.us/board/resolution/BR_02-17_support-undoc-students-families.pdf